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This Board Meeting for the East Texas Chapter Master Naturalist was held at the Tyler Nature Center.  
Call to order: our President, Wanda Rauscher, called the meeting to order at 17:40 hours
Attendees: Jessica Coleman, Amy Cumbie, Amanda Solorza, Cindy Smith, Greg Marshall, Bonnie Edwards, Lindsey Smith, Donna Smith, Karen Rueb-Hall, Ann Reynolds, Rodney Schroeder, Wanda Rauscher, Bob Lumpkins.
President’s opening statement and report:
· Wanda shared with those present, several outreach areas and updates. Some of the areas addressed included:
· Lance represented the chapter at the All Saints Episcopal School Earth Day event in Tyler. Lance also did a new activity mason/megachile bee houses with 40 mixed middle and high school students.
· Wanda taught a unit on pollinator syndrome for the second half of Kilgore ISD 5th grade at Martin Creek Lake SP in April with Lance’s support.
· Wanda shared results from 2024 East Texas City Nature Challenge and indicated more detail available as to results both in totals and individual performances would be available at poster session in general meeting.
· Wanda provided a short report on behalf of Kay Jenkins pertaining to the Wildscape project. She also indicated that there will be an “ask” to the chapter for financial support for 2024.
· Wanda also touched on our recent chapter meeting at Mineola Civic Center. She indicated the attendance was good. 
· Finally, as to outreach, Wanda spoke to the recent Caddo Lake Bioblitz and noted that she will be representing the chapter along with Ann Reynolds and Karen Rueb-Hall at Tyler Bee Day June 29.
· In terms of State activities, Wanda shared the following:
· She directed our attention to the upcoming newsletter for details pertaining to State activities.
· She highlighted this year’s State Meeting in October in San Marcos. This year’s meeting is already shaping up to have several excellent programs and outdoor events. 
· A reminder was shared pertaining to having a Master Naturalist license plate. Details can be obtained at the Texas Master Naturalist website. 
· Finally, Wanda shared that the upcoming new edition of the Texas Master Naturalist textbook is open for corrections. If during your reading you come across errors of some nature you can share them with the textbook editors. Editors need page number and paragraph to help them find the error.  https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/tmnbookerrata.
Reports of Officers/Directors/Committee Chairs/Project Leaders 
· Officers:
· Vice President and Program Chair:
· Cindy shared that Laurie Cavitt will be our August speaker.
· Treasurer’s Report: 
· Bob provided a verbal financial report:
· The chapter has a positive bank balance and the chapter’s account is reconciled through May 31, 2024 bank statement
· The chapter IRS filing was completed in April. It has been accepted and is posted on the IRS.gov. website. 
· Financial activity has been minimal this last quarter but that will change with the start of the new training class.
· Secretary: (Bob recording minutes for this session) 
· Directors and Committee Chairs
· Advanced Training
· Karen Rueb-Hall introduced herself as the new chair of the AT committee and acknowledged other key committee members,  Amy and Cindy 
· Karen indicated they will be reviewing the guidelines for granting AT approval in near future
· She also noted that some AT offerings are not always applicable to chapter mission and that will be reviewed as the committee reviews guidelines for approval.  
· Community Education/Outreach & Volunteer Services Projects:
· This report was provided by Wanda under the President’s Comments section at the beginning.
· Diversity & Inclusion:
· No report provided
· Volunteer Service Projects: no report given at this meeting
· Speakers Bureau and Education Outreach:
· Greg deferred to Wanda’s educational outreach report at the beginning
· He also shared that he is getting community requests from schools and youth agencies; however, the requests are not always timely, i.e. he gave examples where he will get a request the day before an event, which often is unworkable due to speaker’s schedules.
· New Training Class 2024
· Wanda reported for Kay who was unable to attend meeting. 
· Wanda indicated she is working closely with Kay’s committee to effect the scheduled training class later this year.
· Membership:
· Donna reported no new members; however, indicated we should expect some growth later this year with the new training class.
· Volunteer Management System:
· Lindsey provided both a verbal and written report (see attached)
· There were several highlights noted within the report that identified over three thousand VSH attributed to 58 members so far this year
· Lindsey also thanked Angela Hudson for co-administering this responsibility 
· Hospitality: no report this meeting
· Communications Support
· eBlast: 
· Wanda reported on status of eBlast, which she has been managing well.
· Newsletter:
· Ann reported that the July newsletter will be posted shortly 
· She encouraged all present to read the President’s comments for several key pieces of information re: naturalist activities. 
· Public Relations: TBD
· Social Media: 
· Greg Marshall reported that our facebook page has several hundred followers 
· He also complimented Dawn Bahr and Julie Davis for keeping up with any new posts that need attention 
· Website: 
· Jessica introduced herself as the new website manager
· She provided both a written and verbal report
· Some key highlights included:
· She is working through the process of learning WordPress but she is already adding and updating information on our website
· She was also asked whether it is necessary for the chapter to password protect access to key documents by members. There was a general consensus that this practice may no longer be necessary. She will look into this matter and report back to committee. 
· Project Updates: these will be presented as part of June program

· Old Business:

· New Business:

· 2024 Chapter funding of Wildscape
· A request for $300 was made on behalf of Kay and her working team to cover cost of mulch, plants, soil, etc to cover this year’s needs. 
· A proposal was made to approve $300 to be made available to the Wildscape project team for this year
· 1st: Ann
· 2nd: Bob
· Discussion
· Bob asked whether this request would be a recurring expense for the chapter going forward. It was indicated that yes, it would.
· A vote was held and passed unanimously 
· A question was raised whether the Chapter should look into either Google Drive or Dropbox to store documents for “easy” access by appropriate members. 
· Followup: Wanda will investigate Dropbox as a solution.
· It was acknowledged that the Dropbox option may have a small monthly charge to use. 
· Creating kits and speakers for educational outreach
· The suggestion was to pursue costs and feasibility of obtaining nature based replicas to be used by speakers when engaged in educational outreach. 
· Proposal: form committee to identify what we need to get started and identify associated costs.
· Part of the above proposal would be to identify and promote chapter experts in various areas to meet outreach needs.
· Greg volunteered to be an expert for reptiles and to be part of a project committee. Karen volunteered for mammals. 
· Potential bird blind project at Neches River National Wildlife Refuge (NRNWR)
· Jessica Coleman shared with the Board that the local Audubon chapter is seeking grant funding support to build a photography bird blind at NRNWR. 
· She suggested to the Board that this may be a funding opportunity for the chapter to help with the project.
· General follow-up discussion was supportive of possible funding in the future and suggested to Jessica that they would like to hear a short project and budget proposal sometime this year. 

Meeting adjourned at 1850 hrs. 
Attachments referenced above will be attached to the final hardcopy of these minutes and include: 
1. Communication Support: Website
2. Volunteer Management System
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East Texas Chapter Master Naturalists
Communication Support: Website
June 27,2024

In May of 2024, Jessica Coleman took over as the webmaster from Dale Wade for the
ETCMN. There has been a learning curve with working with WordPress but things are
starting to be added and updated on the website. Here is what have been accomplished
since May 2024:

* Added information on the main page to the Fall 2024 Training Class

* Added information the Join us page for the training class (Forms added as well)

* Added new events to the Calander.

Over the next few months, | encourage all members to review the website and make a list of
any issues or updates that we wish to have on the website. You can email me at
jcoleman@uityler.edu or TEXT me at 903-570-1010 with suggestions and edits.

Jesgi€a L. Coleman, Webmaster
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Volunteer Management System — June 27, 2024

I am very thankful to have Angela Hudson co-administrating me in the VMS
database! She has already approved members’ hours, summarized hours for
certifications and awards, and found needed database corrections and additions
to chapter members’ records.

Summarizing the VMS database for this year, we have had 3,085 volunteer
service hours documented that encompassed 31 opportunities by 58 volunteers
and 397 advanced training hours attended.

So far this year we have 17 due-paying members that have recertified, earning
their rattlesnake pin.

Please remember to document your hours quickly so if there is need of a
category change you can be notified before the 45-day limit occurs. If you input
you hours in the wrong opportunity, it requires deleting the first entry and re-
entering it in the correct category with the 45-day limit. VMS administrators are
not allowed by the state to enter nor delete other members hours.




